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Covering Covid 
  
 Like many of you, we have had to adjust to 

many things during this pandemic.  We’ve had some 

cancellations and lots of rescheduling.  We have all 

had to learn to be flexible.  Which reminds me of the 

words from one of my favorite hymns - “Flex and 

Obey for there’s no better way, to be happy in Jesus 

but to Flex and Obey!” 

 With Kate’s college closing and moving to 

online, she has been home, which has been great!  But, 

also meant we needed to help her move out of her 

dorm in NYC.  So…. 

It was road-trip time!    
 We discovered it was good time to 

be on the road!  We managed to stop and 

see a old friend.  The “Duke’s” birthplace 

was near I-80.  On Mother’s Day we were 

able to visit Circleville, Ohio where An-

nette’s parents are buried.  This was the 

first time we have been able to see their 

grave stones.   

 
 One of the blessings of this isolation time has been 

increased time with family.  We have loved NOT being 

empty-nesters again for a few months.  We have also been 

able to spend more time with Spencer’s parents—Dee and 

Dave.  They live close to us and Dave has dementia.  We 

are thankful to be here and help Dee, especially during 

this difficult time.  Please pray for them as it becomes 

more difficult to care for Dave.   



Helping people take their next step through relationships and recreation in His Creation! 

Prayer and Praises 
 
Praise God for the way He brings pastors 
and missionaries to us for refreshment and 
for providing a safe place. 
 
We Praise God for each of you and are 
grateful for how you bless us so we can 
bless others. 
  
Please pray for Annette and Spencer to 
walk humbly and intimately with the Lord 
each day and listen to his voice. 
 
Pray for us to be sensitive to the Holy 
Spirit, have discernment and be safe peo-
ple for the variety of folks that come our 
way as well as the ones we travel to see. 
 
Praise God for technology that allows us 
to continue to connect and minister. 
 
Please pray for Andrew and Kayla as 
they raise support in order to work with 
Cru at CSU this next school year. 
 
Please Pray for Dave and Dee (spencer’s 
parents) as they deal with his dementia! 
 
Please Pray for the pastors and missionar-
ies and their families that we will be try-
ing to connect with remotely. Pray they 
will find the refreshment and input they 
need to continue to minister from a place 
of fulness! 
 
Please Pray for God to bring beauty from 
ashes and for revival as a result of the Co-
rona Virus.   
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 Churches have started to reopen and this 

means that Spencer will be preaching again in the 

summer services in Pitkin and Sargents.  We’re 

not sure how well attended these will be, but 

praying for God to bring those He wants and to 

keep us all safe!  

 

 We are praying for you during these diffi-

cult times, that your hope will be renewed and 

you experience His joy and peace!  We are espe-

cially grateful for your partnership with us which 

continues to put wind in our sails and allow us to 

work for the sake of Christ! 

 Annette was able to attend an Azmera 

Board Meeting in June.  Fortunately, it was in 

Colorado.  They have been forced to hold their 

women’s retreats Online.  But, we are praying that 

it won’t be long until they can minister in-person 

again.   


